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From Your Potentate  

A. Paul Pabón & Lady Karen  

  
Good day Ladies and Nobles,                                        the month of May was a whirlwind. And 

yes, it was another great month of enjoying serving as your Potentate, First Lady and 

representing Kerak Shrine Center. Where to beginé well letôs start with the first day of the 

month and last preparations with Lisa Miolini for the Potentateôs Ball. A year in preparation and 

still some last minute decisionsé centerpieces for the tables, lay out of the venue and oh yes, 

letôs not forget where to place Norma Jean Mortenson, the given name of actress Marilyn 

Monroe and Dean Martin for the photo ops. Lots of last minute decisions, yes, but fun. 

 

Then itôs off to plan fundraisers with several meetings 

with Divan members and Ms. Jeanette Reynolds who is 

helping Kerak Shrine coordinate a Casino Royale Night 

for September 22. This is going to be so much fun with 

many of the casino type gaming, combined with a 

competition poker night and sponsored tables. We are 

going to turn the entire inside of the Shrine Center into a 

casino, a bar, entertainment including dancing, and 

cocktail waitressesé itôs gonna be way too much fun. Plan your calendar early, you are not 

going to want to miss this one. 

 

Next it was off to celebrate ñCinco De Mayoò with, what 

else? A Kentucky Derby party at Bill and Cindy 

Earnhardtôs. Boy, do they know how to celebrate a 

Mexican Holiday. Lots of food, lots of drink and of 

course my horse came in dead last. I now know what it 

means to be ñdead lastò. It means listening to Bob Beach 

tell me ñI told you soò é Iôd rather die than to hear him 

 



 

gloat. Maybe it was the way my jockey was riding the horse that made the difference between a 

win and dead last. Thereôs always next year. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Potentates Ball was a blast with everyone 

dressed to the nines, a la mafia style. It was a 

ñRat Packò theme with lots of good friends, 

family, food, entertainment, drink, dancing 

and frivolity. Nothing like dressing up to show off your lady. 

Karen looked like a dream (She always does). Lisa and the 

Sands treated us all like 

royalty and the evening 

was one I will never 

forget. Thank you all 

for making this evening 

one of the most memorable of my life. 

 

Next it was 

camping 

with the 

Karavaners in Coleville, California. The days were 

filled with laughter, the afternoons with games and 

plenty of adult beverages, and the evenings with 

spectacular sights as the stars came out to put on a 

show. Even the distant thunder did not deter from 

the beauty of the evening as they lit up the skies 

with beautiful flashes followed by the rumbling of 

Godôs own show. 

 

Then it was off to Mt. Rose Assembly No. 13, of the Rainbow for Girls, for the crowning of Ms. 

Lily Carrera as the Worthy Advisor. It is wonderful to see our own girls being recognized for 

their talents as leaders. They are definitely our future.   

 

The 19th saw Karen and I at the Shriners Hospital for Children, in Sacramento, Ca. where we 

had arranged for a special tour for Northern Nevada Blue Lodge members. The Grand Master of 

Masons, Most Worshipful Mark A. Marsh, attended along with other Grand Lodge Officers, 

Master Masons their children and wives. The purpose of this tour was so others could 

experience the need to become a part of what our hospital stands for. Karen and I believe if 

others experience why we love our Shriners Hospitals so much, they too will want to become 



 

part of caring for our Shriner kids. Thirty-nine others learned to love our hospital and children 

that day. What a wonderful experience for all, a great success and oh yes, Petitions are coming.  

 

The Stated Meeting on May 23rd was truly one for the books. All of this yearôs Stated Meetings 

have been so much fun for Karen and I, but this one took a special place in my heart. Like all of 

our meetings, it started with our social hour in which Karen and I enjoy greeting all of our 

friends and meeting new ones. Look for me wearing a white jacket next year as a Greeter. I 

canôt say enough about how wonderful it is to see and greet each and every one of you. Each of 

you has filled a special place in my heart and greeting you as you come in is a joy I wish to 

continue to experience into many years to come.  

 

Next, we enjoyed an all-American dinner, in honor of Memorial Day and Flag Day. This was 

very meaningful to me as I felt privileged to give a presentation on the meaning of Memorial 

Day, while standing next to the flag of the United States of America, held by Captain Mike 

Chapton, United States Army (better known as your High Priest and Prophet). After the 

presentation, Ms. Lily Carrera gave the Rainbow salute to the flag which was followed by a 

moment of silence for all who gave their lives to protect our freedom. ñTapsò was heard in the 

distance which always stirs an emotion within me that I cannot describe in words.  

 

Dinner was delicious and then it was on to our Stated 

Meeting. Prior to opening in due form, all were invited into 

the meeting room to witness a special presentation by 

DeMolayôs Brett Grimm, Senior Counselor, who gave the 

ñCelebration of Lightsò presentation. A very impressive 

presentation which again demonstrates how Masonry has 

influence our young leaders. We are definitely living in a 

wonderful world when such young people show so much 

promise for our future. 

 

Somehow, this month we found time to visit with three Blue Lodges in Northern Nevada and 

extend the banner of good will, attend two York Rite Conclaves, preside as Master of Escurial 

Lodge, and officiate at a wedding in Virginia City. Who said retirement was boring? 

 

Thank you to each and every one of you for this opportunity to serve.    

 

Paul 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
 

 
I.  Open in ritualistic form  

 

II.  Invocation  

 
III.  Pledge of Allegiance  

 
IV.  Black Camel ( If needed ) 

 
An update of those who have laid down their working tools as well as a sickness and 

distressed report. Remembering Brotherly Love to those in need.  
 

V. Welcome Nobility  

 
VI.  Introductions of Dignitary, Vis itors and Guests  

 
This is an important part of our Stated meeting where we honor and recognize all those 

who have served or are serving our fraternity.  
 

VII.  Recorders Report (Reports, correspondence, petitions etc.)   

 

All Correspondence is of interest to the  Nobility as are petitions. 
We have set a goal of one hundred new members by the end of 

the year. We are half way through the year and we have a long 
way to go. Time to step -up our game. Your Potentate has thrown 
down the gauntlet and vowed to personally b ring in a petition for 

every petition brought in by the Nobility. Will you take the 
challenge? Membership is everyoneõs responsibility. Come to the 

meeting with a petition in hand!  
 

KERA K SHRINE  CENTER  
AGENDA  

Cowboy Themeé 

 
This is Our Last Hoorah 

Before We Go Dark 
 



 
VIII.  Minutes & approval of minutes (Posted in Kourier, a motion and second to 

d ispense, majority rules)  

 
IX.  Treasure rõs Financial Report, include any payments of 

outstanding bills outside the budget.  

 
This is of particular interest to the Nobility as only non -budgeted item 

will be discussed. We donõt need to rehash what we have already 
approved. However, any new items will need to be approved by the Nobility.  
 

X.  Potentates Report  

 
a.  Need to incorporate more fund raisers. Discussions on what is working in other 

Masonic bodies and obtained through several workshops.  

b. Work to be done at the Sh rine Center while we are dark to include the side steps 

and re -doing floors in the office area.  

 

XI.  Chief Rabban Report(s)  

 

XII.  Assistant Rabban Report(s)   

 
XIII.  High Priest & Prophet Report(s)  

 
XIV.  Oriental Guide Report(s)  

 

XV.  Hospital Report(s)  

 

a.  Illustrious Sir Gene Fox , Northern California 

Shriners Hospital for Children   

b. Noble Bob Pohlman, Salt Lake City Shriners 

Hospital for Children  

 

XVI.  New Business  

 

XVII.  Old Business  

 

a.  Repairs to steps along the side (Safety Issue).  

b. Removing carpet from office area and tiling  

 

XVIII.  Business by Nob ility  

 

Clubs and Unit reports and/or any business (new or old) which the Nobility wishes to 

discuss for the good of the order.  

 

XIX.  Closure ð Short form  

Letõs go enjoy some fellowship at the bar 



 

2018  
th¢9b¢!¢9Ω{ UPDATED CALENDAR 

 
June 2-9 Potentate on vacation 
June 9 Carson Valley Days parade/Official Visitation. Kerak to Gardnerville. Represented by 

Chief Rabban Cody Conway 
June 16 Reno Rodeo Parade, represented by Chief Rabban Cody Conway. 
June 16-25 ²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ {ǘŀǘŜǎ tƻǘŜƴǘŀǘŜǎΩ aƛǎǎƛǎǎƛǇǇƛ wƛǾŜǊ /ǊǳƛǎŜ 
June 17 CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŘŀȅΣ ό{ƘǊƛƴŜ Breakfast) Coordinated by Chief Rabban 
June 27 Kerak Stated Meeting, 5:00 P.M. Social, 6Υлл tΦaΦ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΣ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ άWestern 

wƻŘŜƻέ Perhaps a visit from a cowboy poet, 7:00 P.M. Business Meeting. 
July 2 YŀǊŀǾŀƴŜǊΩǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 
July 4 Fourth of July Parade, Virginia City, Nev. 
July 7 Kerak Shrine Car Show, A&W 1311 Baring Blvd, Sparks, NV 8943 (Coordinated by 

Assistant Rabban Chris Shoemaker) 
July 8 Over The Hill Gang Breakfast 
July 14-20 Imperial Sessions, Daytona Beach, Florida 
July 25 Murder Mystery Dinner, Kerak Shrine 
August 6 YŀǊŀǾŀƴŜǊΩǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 
August 12 Hot August Night Parade, Reno. 
August 18 Yerington Rodeo Parade/ Official Visitation  
August 26 Wine and Paint Party, Kerak Shrine 
Aug. 30-Sept.1 Elko Official Visitation and Parade, Elko, Nev. 
September 3 Labor Day Parade, Fallon, Nev. 
September 9 Over The Hill Gang Breakfast  
September 15 Horse painting party, Lone Pine, California 
September 22 Casino Royale, Kerak Shrine Center 
September 26 YŜǊŀƪ {ǘŀǘŜŘ aŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ рΥлл tΦaΦ {ƻŎƛŀƭΣ сΥлл tΦaΦ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΣ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ΨIŀǿŀƛƛŀƴ [ǳŀǳέ 

Perhaps a visit from the world famous Iǳƭŀ ŘŀƴŎŜǊǎ ά/ƻƳŜ-on I Wanna Lei ̧ ŀέ ό²Ƙŀǘ 
ŜƭǎŜΚ LǘΩǎ ŀ ƭǳŀu), 7:00 P.M. Business Meeting. 

October 1 YŀǊŀǾŀƴŜǊΩǎ 5ƛƴƴer 
October 14 Over The Hill Gang Breakfast 
October 24 Kerak Stated Meeting, 5:00 P.M. Social, 6:00 P.M. dinner (Ghoulish goulash and fixings), 

ǘƘŜƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ΨIŀƭƭƻǿŜŜƴ tŀǊǘȅέ tŜǊƘŀǇǎ ŀ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ 5ǊŀŎǳƭŀΣ тΥлл tΦaΦ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ 
Meeting. 

October 27 Nevada Day Parade, Carson City, Nev. 
November 5 YŀǊŀǾŀƴŜǊΩǎ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ 
November 11 Over The Hill Gang Breakfast 
TBA /ƘƛŜŦ wŀōōŀƴ ŀƴŘ /ƘƛŜŦ wŀōōŀƴΩǎ [ŀŘȅΩǎ bƛƎƘǘ ό/oordinated by Assistant Rabban) 
December 1 Sparks Hometowne Christmas Parade, Sparks, Nev.  
December 2 Shrine Kids Christmas Party, Kerak Shrine 
December 19 Kerak Stated Meeting and election of officers, 5:00 P.M. Social, 6:00 P.M. dinner, theme 

ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ψ! /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tŀǊǘȅέ tŜǊƘŀǇǎ ŀ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ {ŀƴǘŀΣ тΥлл tΦaΦ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ aŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ



 
 

I attended the installation of Lily Carrara as Worthy Advisor, Mt. Rose Assembly #13 on Sunday may 20th, and 
ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘΦ ! ƎƻƻŘ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƪƴŜǿ ǘƘŜƛǊ άǿƻǊƪέΦ L ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǎǘŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎΣ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ōŀǊǘŜƴŘ ŦƻǊ ά{ǳƴŘŀȅ CǳƴŘŀȅέΦ  CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ Ŧǳƴ 
ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƘƻǳǊǎ άǎǿƛƴƎ ŘŀƴŎƛƴƎέ ǘƻ ŀ ƭƛǾŜ мн ǇƛŜŎŜ ǎǿƛƴƎ ōŀƴŘΦ  !ƴŘΣ L Ƴǳǎǘ ǎŀȅΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŦǳƴΗ 
 
Moving right along, 
Prior to our Stated Meeting May 23rd, DeMolay Senior Counselor for Northern California, Nevada and Hawaii (I 
hope I got it right), who did the ceremony of lights. Again, he was very impressive. 
 
Which brings us around to the minutes of our Stated Meeting (condensed version): 
 
In attendance were 31 Nobles. 
 
The meeting was in honor of our veterans. 
 
The meeting was called to order by our Potentate A. Paul Pabón at 7:23 p.m. 
 
hǳǊ /ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴΣ Wŀȅ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎΣ ƎŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ άōƭŀŎƪ ŎŀƳŜƭέ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΣ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊ 
and Noble S. Barton Jacka. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance to our flag was led by our Potentate. 
 
Introductions were made, recognizing our Grand Master of the State of Nevada, Mark Marsh, Past Potentates, 
Past Masters and sitting Masters. 
 
The Recorders minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved as read. 
 
The Treasurer gave his report. 
 
Potentate A. Paul Pabón gave a report on near future fundraisers. 
 
Two (2) petitions were read and unanimously voted in.  Welcome to our new Nobles John McIntosh and 
affiliate George McKiernan. 
 
Assistant Rabban Chris Shoemaker gave his report on the Northern California Shriners Hospital. 
 
Also, read was the memorial for Past Imperial Potentate Gene Bracewell. 
 
Also discussed, the Carson Valley Days parade coming up on June 9th, which we will be participating in. Line up 
at 9:00 a.m. 
 
The Oriental Guide had nothing to report. 



 
Noble Bob Pohlman reported on the Salt Lake City Hospital. 
 
There were a couple of committee reports. 
 
Our Potentate then called our Grand Master to the East and presented Most Worshipful Mark with his Kerak 
fez.  Most Worshipful Mark was most appreciative and gave inspiring last words.  
 
The meeting closed in short form at 8:45 p.m. 
 
Howard B. Elsfelder - Recorder 



 

 

Kerak Shrine First Ladyõs Message 
May 2018 

By Lady Karen Pabón 

 
First Ladyõs Project ð Assistance to the Comprehensive Cerebral Palsy Center 
Shriners Hospitals for Children, North ern California  and Salt Lake City, Utah 

  
 
May proved to be another very busy month  both in our personal life and our Shriner life .  We 
enjoyed every moment!  The month started with a visit from our daughter who we hadnõt seen in 
several months.  Then it w as on to Bill and Cindy Earnhardtõs to enjoy a fabulous Kentucky 
Derby/Cinco de Mayo party. Go Justify!  On your way to a Triple Crown!  
 
Next was a gathering of many of Paulõs co-employees from the Oakland Police Departmen t in 
Minden.  It is so nice  they come to Nevada for their reunions!   

 
All of these events happened as we were getting ready for the 
Potentateõs Ball.  And what a Ball it was!   It was so nice to see all who 
could attend.  The food was delicious, the band was great and the 
friendship and fe llowship was wonderful .. .Even with Marilyn and Dino!   
Thank you all for your continued support of your Potentate and First 
Lady! 
 

A few days later we loaded the motorhome (we call it òTootleó) and headed to Coleville for a great 
time camping with the Kerak  Karavaners.  Joe and Carolynn Crowdis hosted a wonderful time in 
Coleville, California.  There was fellowship, eating, games, eating, relaxing, eatingé and, did I 
mention eating?  And donõt forget about the happy hours.  Of course, we need something to wa sh 
done all of that food!  
 
Immediately on our return from the campout, we hop ped on a bus and headed to the Shriners 
Hospital for Children, Northern California, with the Grand Master, several Master Masons and their 
wives.  We had a very informative tour and a nice lunch.  
 
The next day was Lily Carraraõs installation as Worthy Advisor of 
Rainbow.  It is always a good time to attend the functions of the other 
Masonic bodies.  This is Masonic Unity at its best. 
 
A couple days later was the Stated Meeting.  W e had lots to get ready 
foréA salute to Memorial Day and Flag Day; Worthy Advisor Lilyõs recitation of the Americanõs 
Creed; the Atitool and Pursenality silent auction fundraiser; and a kickoff to summer hamburger 
and hot dog dinner.   What a successful evening! We raised $340 on the silent auction.    
 
The Ladies also had fun playing Purse Scavenger Hunt while the men held their meeting.  Julie 
Clark won the Starbucks gift card with a whopping 237 points.  A big part of the points were due to 
the fact that J ulie had a Shriners brochure and petition in her purse.  Congratulations, Julie ! 
 
The Ladies and guests were invited into the meeting room to witness the DeMolay Ceremony of 
Lights.  It was a beautiful ceremony and was presented very well Brett  Grimm. 



 
 
We ended the month by Paul performing a western wedding at the Delta Saloon in Virginia City.  
Then packing for our vacation to the Grand Tetons and Yellowstone National Parks.  Whew!  This 
busy month is finally over!  But, June and July promise to be quite busy too.   
 
With the hel p of all of you, we have raised over $8,000  this year for the First Ladyõs Project.  
Thank you to all and to those of you who helped sell jewelry tickets.  I think this was a worth whi le 
fundraiser to try to reach  the pockets of other than o ur Masonic family.   We have collected over 
$1,400 on these tickets so far with several people who have not turned in the money yet.   
 
Speaking of the tickets, the drawing will be held at the next stated meeting on June 27.  Please get 
all tickets and mone y to me by that date.  
 
The June meeting will be in honor of rodeo month.  The fundraiser  and the Ladiesõ program are to 
be determined.   
 
Here are some fun pictures from the Potentateõs Ball: 
 

                 

 

       

 
 
 

 
 

                     



 

2018 KERAK SHRINE CLUBS AND UNITS  

 

CLUBS 
 

Clubs are outlying satellite parts of Kerak Shrine that work to support the Shriners 

Hospitals and the Kerak Shrine Center. 
 

   
EL-KO Reed Moseley 775.934.9759 

   
Kit Carson Valley Shrine Club 

 
Mike Chapton 775.392.3102 

Pizan Switch Mike McCurry 760.937.2204 
 

 

UNITS  

 

Units are groups of Shriners, families and friends who have a common interest 

and enjoy getting together.   

 
Arabians Greg Adams 775.722.3075 

Arabian Knights 
Crescent Club 

Chris Shoemaker 
David Thiel P.P. 

775.400.1369 
775.530.3151 

Golf Club John Reed 775.унрπнррт 

Greeters David Thiel, P.P. 775.530.3151 

Karavaners George McKiernan 775.722.6661 

Klowns Richard Scott 775.843.9526 

Moonshriners Todd Williams 775.240.1286 

Motor Kart Unit Michael J. Fox P.P. 775.742.1867 

Honda Hot Shots Merged W/ Motor Kart Unit  

Over The Hill Gang A. Paul Pabón 775.720.4097 

Provost Marshal Rod Stahl 775.846.2140 
Rod & Gun Club John Little 775.771.9420 

Stagecraft Larry Snearly 775.742.0933 

Wrecking Crew Keith Mikaelsen 775.851.8746 

   



 

Kerak Shrine Golf Club  

A Social Club That Plays Golf  

  

Now into our 2018 golf season.  An early T-Time at Carson Valley Golf Course with a lunch meeting at the Carson 
Valley Country Club.  It was a beautiful morning for golf, like playing golf indoors with a controlled environment. Lunch 
was, of course, Lamb shanks, and 15 members and guest enjoyed the meeting.  Lowest net was Brant Bradford with a 67 
followed by Jim Walsh and Frank Omboli.  Closest-to-the-Hole were Jim Walsh and Frank Omboli.  

On Thursday, May 17th, our monthly outing was played at The Golf Club at Fernley, again a beautiful day for golf, the 
rain on a golf course put it in great shape.  Jim Walsh had the low net.  Brant Bradford and John Reed were in the next 
two places. Jim Walsh and Dan Venters getting Closest-to-the-Hole honors.  Ten of the twelve players shot their handicap 
or better, all within 5 strokes of each other, needless to say all had a great time. 

Get all the golf club information at our website;  ñkerakshrine.com / then Clubs and Units / Golf Club / Golf Club 
website.ò  Check it out. 

  

2018 Tournament Schedule 

                     

                     June 14 (Thur)éééééééééééé Hidden Valley Memorial * 

                     June 21 (Thurs)ééééééééééé.. Dayton Valley 

                     July 12 (Thurs)ééééééééééé..  Lakeridge 

                     July 19 (Thurs)ééééééééééé... Carson Valley (Basque) * 

                     August 4 (Sat)éééééééééééé Fernley #34 @ Toiyabe *** 

                     August 16 (Thurs)éééééééééé.. Silver Oak 

                     August 31 ï September 1 (Fri & Sat)ééé Fall River ***  

                     September 13 (Thurs)ééééééééé Sierra Sage 

                     September 20 (Thurs)ééééééééé Sunridge 

                     October 18 & 19 (Thurs & Fri)ééééé.  Eagle Valley East / Washoe ** 

                     October 31 ï November 4 (Wed ï Sun)éé Mesquite *** 

                     * Scramble 

                     ** Club Championship 

                     *** Points N/A 

  
Next Monthly Meeting ï Carson Valley Golf Course ï Thursday ï May 10th  

  

The 2018 Kerak Shrine golfing season for the Club is off and running, and weôre looking for Shriners and guests who 
would enjoy playing some fun golf.  If interested, contact President John Reed, 825-2557, john.w.reed@charter.net, or 
Secretary Tom Buntin, 827-3930, nitnub@sbcglobal.net. 

All pertinent golf club information is on the Kerak Golf Club website  ï  ñkerakshrine.com / then Clubs and Units / Golf 
Club / Golf Club website.ò

mailto:john.w.reed@charter.net
mailto:nitnub@sbcglobal.net


 


